Message from Editorial Board

Welcome to the Third issue of PGLJ! We hope that the first two issue of PGLJ did stand up to your
expectations. We will continue to strive and work hard so that PGLJ becomes a resource that you can depend
on to keep up with the rapidly evolving field of Pediatric Gastroenterology.

The third issue of PGLJ brings you a steady supply of high-quality, peer reviewed papers that are
relevant and readable. This time we have focused on Hepatology with 3 review articles on different topics.

This third issue is blessed to have a Reflection from Prof Sutapa Ganguly entitled “Are Medical
Conferences on the Right Path”. Something we all need to think about.

We have the following sections:

e Invited Review article this time are on Hepatoblastoma in children Management Strategies, Child
with Liver Abscess and Pediatric NAFLD

e Wehave incorporated Guideline Review and Guess the Diagnosis Section. We hope that both of them
will generate a lot of interest.

e Clinico Pathological Conference Report where in the authors have in detail discussed about an
infant who presented with organomegaly and had a negative routine metabolic workup.

e We have two Case Reports where in authors have provided us unique cases and rare presentations of
common disease that will enhance our knowledge.

e Section of Journal Watch has two parts. First section dealing with international publications related
to different aspects of Pediatric Gastroenterology. The second section incorporates article published
by ISPGHAN members in between June 2019 - August 2019. We would request all members to send us
information about their publication so that we can continue to incorporate them in future issues.

e ISPGHAN Kaleidoscope: Section deals with activities done under the ISPGHAN banner both at state
and national level. PRISM Activity a combined activity by ISPGHAN and IAP Branches all over the
country is the highlight of this quarter. Apart from that many other activities were conducted
throughout the country which have been shared through this section with the rest of the pediatric
community.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the reviewers for the effort and expertise that they have
contributed to reviewing, without which it would be impossible to maintain the high standards of peer-
reviewed journals.

We request you the reader to become an author and share your thoughts and research with the national and
international community through this journal. We also request you to pass on the message to Trainees (DMs,
FNBs, PDCCs, and Fellowships) for it will be a great place for them to start their academic venture.

Hope to see you all soon at ISPGHANCON 2019 at Chennai .

Kindly submit your contribution in MS word only at: pglj.ispghan@gmail.com
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